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Proposed mitigation comments: 
5. ODOT maintains jurisdiction of the Pacific Highway No. 1 (I-5) and ODOT approval 

shall be required for all proposed mitigation measures to this facility. 
6. ODOT will continue the process of coordinating with Federal Highway Administration 

on any proposed temporary traffic control changes at the I-5 ramp terminals, 
including modifying the control of both Ankeny Hill Road terminal intersections to 
provide a “free” movement off the I-5 ramps and stationing a flagging station at all 
terminal intersections at the Ankeny Hill Road and Talbot Road interchanges. 

7. All temporary traffic control signs on I-5 (including the ramps) shall be 48” rather 
than the standard 36”. 

8. All flagging personnel shall be certified to perform traffic control operations in 
Oregon. 

9. Illumination shall be provided at all flagging stations to illuminate the intersections 
and provide more clarity that temporary traffic control is taking place during nighttime 
and low-light conditions.  This will improve operations and enhance the safety of the 
traveling public and the flagging personnel. 

10. The event should provide portable changeable message signs (PCMS) along I-5: 
o southbound north of the Ankeny Hill Road interchange, 
o northbound south of the Talbot Road interchange, and 
o both southbound and northbound between the two above interchanges to ensure 

I-5 through travelers are aware the conditions will exist at both interchanges and 
to further enable responses to contingencies as they occur. 

o At all above locations, it is probable ODOT will require the provision of PCMSs 
not only on the outside (right) shoulder, but also within the median (left) shoulder 
to ensure the messages are visible to drivers in the left lane while passing trucks 
in the right lane. 

o The actual PCMS messages to be displayed will be determined at time of ODOT 
temporary traffic control permit application. 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to review this traffic impact analysis.  As the analysis files 
were not provided, Region 2 Traffic has only reviewed the submitted report.  If the 
County determines any of the above comments will merit the need for reanalysis, we 
would be willing and able to assist with an additional round of review.  This traffic impact 
study has been, for the most part, prepared in accordance with ODOT analysis 
procedures and methodologies.  The primary and contingency routes combined with the 
proposed temporary traffic control recommended within this study (and incorporation of 
the above comments) may be expected to acceptably mitigate traffic effects of the 
proposed mass gathering application (up to 30,000 total attendees).  Additional work 
may be required to accompany a future temporary traffic control permit application to 
ODOT District 4 and Region 2 Traffic (i.e. operational and queuing analysis, etc.).  If 
there are any questions regarding these comments, please contact me at (503) 986-
2857 or Keith.P.Blair@odot.state.or.us. 


























